

Town of Geddes

Public Safety Committee Minutes

February 26, 2019

In Attendance: Councilors LaFex, Donovan, Weber

Police: Chief Gillette, Captain Fall

Absent: Councilor Valenti

Meeting called to order at 5:04 pm.

5:05 Went into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.

5:15 Left ES, and began the PSC meeting.

Concerning the request for 30 mph common speed limit signs on both sides of Grand Ave. near Westhill High School, as per the residents' petition, has resulted in our receiving differing opinions as to who is responsible for this matter. A second call to the county will be made by the PSC chair.

The RFP's are being reviewed to look at how to maintain and support the current security system that the town uses. The memorial for Chief Jay Demperio will be finalized as soon as the vendor can send the information for the purchase. The design is consistent with other memorials in the town.

The recently passed resolution to hire an accreditation officer for the TOG Police department allows the officer to begin work this week. We will investigate having this officer be hired as part of a contractual agreement rather than being hired as a part time officer.

Jeanne Albanese from PWP event will attend the March PSC meeting to detail and discuss the needs of this annual event in Westvale in terms of police support.

6:00 Meeting adjourned.

Next meeting: March 26, 2019 at 5:00pm.